Ute Schulze-Aminzadeh 1965-2018 Elementary School Teacher



Our wonderful colleague, Ute Aminzadeh, passed away on October 31, 2018.

After working at the GLC for a short period of time, Ms. Amzinzadeh started teaching in the Elementary School in the 2012-2013 school year as a homeroom teacher for grades 1 and 2. She was an dedicated, empathetic, patient, and much loved

teacher who enriched our school in many ways

Ute was devoted to her animals, the environment, the arts, and her family. With a cheerful can-do spirit and no-nonsense problem solving abilities, she was especially dedicated to the goals of the Montgomery Countryside Alliance, which seeks to preserve the natural environment, open spaces, and rural lands in Montgomery County's Agricultural Reserve. The Ute Aminzadeh Ag Reserve Education Fund has been established to educate students on the importance of Agriculture and farmland natural resource protection.

She is also survived by her children, Dallas and Anna; her husband, Mehran; her parents Rosie and Peter of Leonberg and Stuttgart Germany, respectively; her brother, Claus (Len); and a host of dear relatives and friends here and abroad.

Our thoughts are with her family during this difficult time.